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Kim's Corner

All good things must come to an end...

"End of life for Windows 7" that is. Microsoft

will no longer provide security updates or

support for PCs running Windows 7 after

January 14, 2020. Therefore all SCADA

computers must be updated to Windows 10,

which also means you'll need to upgrade iFix

software.

Contact TLECC for a quote today!

Now Trending at Timber Line

New Staff

Colin Sweetman
Programmer

Specialty: PLC Programming & Instrumentation

Hobbies: DIY carpentry and home improvements.

Grew up in Chicago suburbs, attend school in

Milwaukee, and has lived in CO for 7 mos.

Fun Fact: My first summer in Bailey a bear

​got in to my car!

Jeremiah "J.C" Cerveny
Programmer/Field Tech

​Specialty: PLC and HMI programming

Hobbies: Camping/trail riding/hunting, and

video gaming.

Grew up in Great Falls, MT & Fountain, CO;

has lived in CO for 19 yrs.Fun Fact: Die hard

Broncos fan; goes to almost every game!

Jennifer Curl

http://tlecc.net/


Aurelio Mireles
Designer/Drafter

Specialty: Autocad

​Hobbies: Cycling and Photography

Grew up in Fullerton, CA

Fun Fact: Has a sweet tooth

Accounting Assistant
​Specialty: Spending Accounts Payable dollars

Hobbies: Hiking, backpacking, fishing and travel.

Grew up in North Denver, CO

Fun Fact: Favorite food - pickles

Jeremy Fields
Journeyman Electrician

​Specialty: Electrical

Hobbies: Family, fishing and outdoor activities

Grew up Texas and Nebraska, and has lived in CO

for 6 yrs.

Fun Fact: I have 87 cousins just on my dads side!

James Grady
Control Panel Wireman

Specialty: Electrical Panel Fabrication

Hobbies: Snowboarding, long-boarding,

concerts and watching Breaking Bad

Grew up in Wethersfield, CT; has lived

in CO for 13 yrs.

Fun Fact: Collects and sells artwork.

Wedding Bells

Dan Schuelke, CEO,

expected to wed in 2020

Andrew Webb, SCADA Engineer,

wedding date to be determined

Stacy Hamilton, Dir. of Personnel,

​will tie the knot on July 20, 2019

Jackson Moyers,

​Newest Programmer/Field Technician,

to be wed on June 15, 2019

Dan's Download

"Retaining Timber Line's Knowledge Base"...
With the unforeseen retirement of Scott Coulson (below) and the addition of

several new staff members, Timber Line has stepped up on training! Rest



assured we are working hard to bring our new Programmer/Technicians up to

speed on new and legacy equipment. We have also welcomed the knowledge

and experience our new techs bring to expand Timber Line's products and

solutions, such as Allen Bradley Factory Talk, and Automation Direct PLC. ​
Timber Line is looking to the future with our customers in mind. With Ethernet

based communication systems becoming the industry standard, we have been

developing ways for easy migration from the Motorola analog radio systems into

Digital Ethernet communication systems. This platform allows you to utilize

existing Motorola equipment as well as Allen Bradly equipment on a common telemetry system. What does

all this mean to the end user? Faster communications, easier troubleshooting of communication issues,

versatility in PLC platforms, more security, and better control. Give us a call and let us help you audit

your SCADA/telemetry system and develop a long term plan for your district.

Retirement

Scott Coulson, former Sr. Programmer, has recently retired from Timber Line

to recover from an impairment. He is profoundly missed by our staff and our

customers. Scott started wiring panels when Timber Line was a very new, small

company, and after completing his engineering degree, was hired full time in

1994 as a programmer and field technician. As Timber Line has grown Scott

chose to specialize in Motorola Telemetry products and iFix software. He has

many customers in Northern Colorado who have come to depend on his

programming and experience. Scott created programs and processes that we

are still using today at Timber Line.

 

Timber Line will be hosting a small retirement party for Scott in July. We welcome your cards and emailed

wishes to be compiled in an album for Scott. Please feel free to send a card to Timber Line Electric and

Control Corp., c/o Trish Klingler, P.O. Box 793, Morrison, CO 80465-0793 or email Trish at

trish@tlecc.net.

About Us

Timber Line Electric & Control Corporation (TLECC) was established in 1987 by Kurt Evezich and

incorporated in April 1988. We provide instrumentation and control field service to over 150 municipal

water and sanitation districts in 5 states, serving clients in the skiing, mining, power distribution, oil and

gas, and food processing industries. We’re also excited about expanding our involvement in clean and

renewable technologies and other promising new industries.

Our Mission

To find opportunities to delight our peers and customers by making the complex simple.

Kim Evezich
Timber Line Electric & Control Corp.
303.697.0440
Kim@TLECC.net
TLECC.net

mailto:trish@tlecc.net
http://tlecc.net/
http://tlecc.net/

